
THE AVENUE FAMILY PRACTICE MEDICAL CENTRE 
 

 
ZERO-TOLERANCE NOTICE 

 
 
 
 
The Avenue Family Practice Medical Centre operates a Zero Tolerance Policy. 
 

We fully support a zero-tolerance behaviour policy. Anyone who is attending the 

surgery and who abuses the GPs, staff or other patients be it verbally, physically or in 

any threatening manner whatsoever, will risk being removed from the practice list.  

 

In extreme cases we may summon the Gardai to remove offenders from the practice 

premises. 

 

Signed: 

 

The GPs of Avenue Family Practice Medical Centre 
Dr John Ball, Dr Ian Buckowski, Dr Eileen Flanagan, Dr Emma Harrington 
 


